
 

William Burt Centre Car Park Receives Essential Resurfacing to Enhance 
Community Amenities 

 

West Winch Parish Council are, pleased to announce the successful completion of a 
comprehensive resurfacing project for the William Burt Centre car park. This initiative aims to 
enhance local amenities and improve the overall parking experience for residents and visitors 
alike. 

The resurfacing of the car park, which began on 6th of November, was conducted in response to 
community feedback regarding the need for improved parking facilities. The project involved the 
removal of old asphalt, repair of underlying surfaces, and application of high-quality, durable 
materials designed to withstand heavy use. The new surface not only enhances the aesthetic 
appeal of the area but also ensures safety and accessibility for all users. 

This project was supported with a Community Infrastructure Levy (CiL) grant from BCKLWN. 
These grants are provided, via successful application, to groups and organisations, looking to 
deliver infrastructure to benefit the residents and businesses within the borough. 

“Investing in our local area is vital for our community's growth and accessibility,” said Councillor 
Gavin Ball. “This resurfacing project reflects our commitment to improving local amenities and 
providing a safe, convenient space for parking. We appreciate the patience of our residents 
during this process and believe they will find the improvements well worth the wait.” 

The newly resurfaced car park will provide enhanced parking options for local businesses, local 
groups, and residents, encouraging more foot traffic and supporting the economic vitality of the 
area. With clear markings and increased durability, visitors can expect a safer and more efficient 
parking experience. 

This project underscores the Parish Council's dedication to enhancing community amenities 
and ensuring that local infrastructure meets the evolving needs of residents. As we continue to 
invest in our community, we encourage feedback from residents to identify future projects and 
improvements. 

 


